SUAA Board Meeting Minutes
Thursday, April 7, 2016
10:00 a.m. 
Wesley United Methodist Church

Present:  Thompson, Jones, Lucas, Richmond, Callison, Yunker, Werling, Pano, Brown, Helmers, Maguire, Belles, Gilbert, Nelson, and Pledge
[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was called to order by the president, Jackie Thompson. She requested approval of the February meeting minutes. Gilbert/Nelson  The March minutes were approved also. Gilbert/ Maguire  The treasurer’s report was reviewed and passed.  Jones/Pledge   Approval of the bills to be paid was given. Lucas/Jones
Announcements/discussion items followed. A discussion followed as to what might be done to honor Sen. John Sullivan for his service in the legislature and supporting higher education.  It was suggested that something could be done at the annual meeting April 26.  We will wait to hear if he will be attending. Motion passed to purchase a small oil painting as a gift to Senator Sullivan, not to exceed $100.  Pledge/Gilbert 
Jones identified the progress made by the nomination committee.  She described the role of each office.  
The April 26 annual meeting program was identified.  It will include: insurance update by Linda Farr, HR office at WIU;review of recent legislative events by Nick Pano; financial report from 2015-16 and minutes of the 2015 annual meeting.  
Helmers identified the local membership at 705 as of January 1, 2016.  Helmers, Brown and Maguire will work on ideas to help with recruiting of members locally.
There was a discussion identifying the need to update the State SUAA website/information lists to identify current local officers correctly.  Also, there is a need for accurate brochures from the State SUAA office.
Maguire gave the S.A.T. report of the following members who have passed away in the last month: Wilma Roberts, E. Lewis Sell, Wayne Azbell, Leon Clements, Suzanne Mayer, Kathleen Pearson, Charles Swise, and Forrest Robinson.
No report from Human Resources office was received.
Pano identified the lack of progress in the legislature.  There is some discussion on a K-12 funding proposal.  There is also discussion on pension funding. There were several rallies in Chicago for funding of Chicago State and a rally in Macomb for WIU.  WIU President, Jack Thomas has been appointed to the Illinois State Board of Higher Education.
Belles reported the newsletter is being mailed and should be received this week by members.
Pledge gave the Foundation report identifying $20,000 was given to the SUAA Education Program.  The funds will be used to focus on the importance of higher education as identified in yard signs and newspapers.  Motion approved to donate $100 to this project from the local organization. Pano/Pledge
There was no technology report.
No new business was identified.
Meeting adjourned at 11:05.
Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond, Secretary

